DENTON BRIDGE STUDIO
MINUTES OF MEETING OF BOARD
July 14, 2020

A meeting of the Board of Denton Bridge Studio, Inc., a Texas corporation (the “Studio”), was held by Zoom video conference on July 14, 2020 at 1:00 p.m., pursuant to electronic notice.
The following members of the Board were present:
Tawana Arnett
Eddie Bigler
Lynda Bradley
Kim Brinkman
Susan Lambert
Tom Moore
Denny Reid
Liz Castioni was absent.

Lynda Bradley chaired the meeting and announced that a quorum was present and that the meeting, having been duly convened, was ready to proceed with its business at 12:40 p.m. Tom Moore served as secretary for the meeting.

Ms. Bradley said that the initial item of business would be the review of the financial position of the Studio. Denny Reid had prepared and distributed a financial report. The Board discussed the report, which showed the financial position was continuing favorably due to the current reduced rent requirement and the increase in cash flow from the online games. Mr. Moore made a motion to approve the financial report as prepared, and Mr. Bigler seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Ms. Bradley stated that the next item of business would be the approval of the minutes of the most recent board meeting. Ms. Lambert made a motion to approve the minutes as prepared, and Ms. Bradley seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Kim Brinkman then gave a brief Studio Manager report. Online play on BBO by Studio members continues to be strong, generating strong cash flow for the Studio.

Ms. Bradley stated that the next item of business would be the primary purpose of the meeting, the discussion of the pest infestation, health hazards, and other physical issues in the Studio space. Ms. Bradley and Mr. Bigler reported on their observations of the conditions. Extensive discussion followed. Ms. Bradley will press the landlord for a removal of the pest contamination, as is its responsibility. Mr. Moore queried whether it
would be in the Studio’s interest to use the current problems to terminate the lease. The strong sense of the Board was that no alternative space of sufficient size and functionality at a comparable rental value was available and that the Studio was better off addressing the current issues with the landlord.

The next item of business was a new business item regarding the Common Game premium. Mr. Bigler made a motion to investigate how best to use that function, and Ms. Arnett seconded the motion. It passed unanimously.

The Board then discussed the timing of its next meeting. The Board decided to have its next Zoom video conference meeting on August 11 at 1 p.m.

Ms. Bradley then announced that there was no further business to come before the meeting, and the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

WITNESS MY HAND as of July 14, 2020.
Tom Moore, Secretary
